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SPECIAL "O" TO THE RESCUE While conducting surveillance during a narcotics 
investigation, in a small picturesque town on the southern shore of Nova Scotia, two mem­
bers of the "H" Division Special "O" team came were involved in a daring rescue.

On May 10, Supt. Bob Watson presented an RCMP gold watch and a 
plaque to Tony Corano, in the "H" Division Combined NCOs’ Mess.

The mid-November day had began with 
warnings of high winds and heavy 
rains, and by 11 o’clock, a blustery 
nor’easter howled across the province, 
with winds from 50-148 km/h being 
registered. The sea was measuring 
swells up to six metres, and rainfall in 
the immediate area measured 67.9 mm 
that day. The members, Sgt. Dan 
Watters and Cst. Dwayne Van Meer, 
both avid mariners, noticed that the sole

Corano was an extremely popular member of the Corps 
and a true friend to the RCMP. We will miss him and 
wish him a long and happy retirement.

by S/Sgt. J. Martell, Admin NCO

SPRING FREE FROM RACISM On March 21, 1996, Guysborough Detachment kicked 
off its first annual event in conjunction with the International Day for the Elimination of 
Racial Discrimination. Guysborough Detachment personnel — one Detachment clerk, one 
corporal and two constables — opened their door to the community for a drop-in tour with 
the assistance of Police Service 
Dog Master Cpl. Kim Baldwin 
and PSD "Arko"; Crime 
Prevention/Victims Services 
Coordinator, Sgt. Gary 
Humphreys; Cst. Scott Gibson 
from Stellarton Detachment, rep­
resenting the Aboriginal Policing 
Section; various speakers from
the Black Communities served by (L-R): Cst. Garth Redden, Guysborough Detachment; Cpl. W.R. Roy, 
Guysborough Detachment, as NCO i/c Guysborough Detachment; Cpl. Kim Baldwin, PSD Master, 
well as members of the municipal Truro Sub-Division; Cst. Scott Gibson, Stellarton Detachment; PSE 
council and school board. Chelotte Morgan, Guysborough Detachment Clerk; Sgt. Gary

Humphreys, CP/VS Coordinator from Halifax; Cst. Henry Poswiata, 
The past, present and future in Guysborough Detachment.
relation to racial issues was discussed and Cpl. Bill Roy, master of ceremonies, reminded 
the more than 200 participants that racial discrimination is against the law and further 
encouraged anyone with a problem to visit the Detachment. Refreshments were served, 
some of which were provided by local businesses. Hopefully, next year’s event will be 
even bigger and better.
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